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A project dealing with the places and place names of Nova Scotia 
was undertaken as a centennial project, but it will not go to press 
for a little time yet. 

The Provincial Archivist, Dr. Bruce Fergusson, has been a mem- 
ber of the National Committee and a member of the National Con- 
ference on the centennial of Confederation, as well as secretary of 
the Confederation Centenary Celebration Committee which was the 
provincial centennial committee. 

NEWFOUNDLAND 

The Newfoundland Archives: The archives housed in the Colonial 
Building, St. John's made substantial additions to its holdings in 1967. 
In the course of the year 452 documents, photographs, films and other 
records were added to its collection, most of them in the form of gifts 
by generous donors. The most outstanding accession was the film, 
"The Viking", a magnificent documentary of the seal hunt, donated 
by Donald Jamieson, M.P., President, Newfoundland Broadcasting 
Company Limited. Another film of exceptional interest was "St. 
John's, A Harbour Reborn", tracing the reconstruction of the historic 
port of St. John's from the start of redevelopment in 1958 to its com- 
pletion in 1963, donated by the Foundation of Canada Engineering 
Corporation Limited, 239 Water Street, St. John's. 




